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Editorial
Dear readers, 

Warm welcome to the first Issue of SMU in Stride 2021. We apologize for the unexpected delay in the pub-
lication of SMU in Stride Vol. 23, Issue No. 53.

The Teaching and Learning Column of this Issue mainly focuses on the resumption of classes and the prepa-
rations made by the University in relation to it. After eight months of closure due to COVID-19, St. Mary’s 
University resumed the face-to-face classes for graduating students of undergraduate programs on November 
9, 2020 (Tikimt 30, 2013 E.C.), as per the direction given by the Ministry of Science and Higher Education 
(MoSHE), which is good news for the students, parents, instructors and the University’s community as a 
whole.

The exciting news under the Research and Development column is the accreditation of the Mizan Law Re-
view, one of the Bi-annual Journals of St. Mary’s University, by the Ministry of Science and Higher Educa-
tion (MoSHE). It is one of the 16 journals accredited by the Ministry for the first time.

In the Partnership, Outreach and Community Services column, you will find news of SMU’s participation in 
external events, including SMU’s participation in MoSHE’s meeting on HEIs’ preparation for resumption of 
classes; training on Support System for COVID-19 response; and workshop on World Tourism Day, among 
others. 

Zena Astedader  “ዜናአስተዳደር”  column presents administration related news, mostly on SMU’s support 
to national endeavors, including SMU staff support to GERD’s construction and support to the Ethiopian 
National Defense Force. 

In closing, we are always grateful to your continued support and contributions to the Newsletter. Suggestions 
and comments towards improving the Newsletter are most welcome. 

Happy reading! 
Stay safe and well! 
International Relations and Communication Office 
St. Mary’s University
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St. Mary’s University resumed the face-to-face 
classes on November 9, 2020 (Tikimt 30, 
2013E.C.) after eight months of closure due to 

COVID-19. As per the direction given by the Min-
istry of Science and Higher Education (MoSHE), 
graduating students of undergraduate programs have 
resumed classes.

The Executive Vice President, the Vice President of 
Research and International Relations Office, the Di-
rector of International Relations and Communication 
Office, and the Director for Academic Affairs visited 
the classrooms. 

A graduating student from Faculty of Informatics 
told International Relations and Communication Of-
fice that he was excited to have classes resumed.

Regarding the support he received during the “stay 
home”period, he said, students had been provided-
with notes to read. “I was very happy to have re-

ceived the notes because they helped me continue 
studying courses while the face-to-face sessions were 
on hold,” he noted. He also added that when students 
stayed at home, instructors sent them exams to check 
if students were reading the materials sent to them 
and gauge their level of understanding. These, ac-
cording to him, have helped him and his classmates 
to refresh their memories. 

He also commented that covering the remaining por-
tions of courses within the given short time may be 
difficult and thus much is expected from students to 
work hard. He said he has prepared himself toward 
that end. 

Stating that it was not easy to resume classes after 
such a long time of departure from face-to-face class-
es, another student expressed her excitement to be 
back to University. “I’m very happy to see classes 
resumed,” she reiterated. 

She added she and her classmates attended courses 
virtually and received virtual support, which were 
useful to prepare them for face-to-face learning. 
Conforming that she is committed to do her best to 
successfully complete her study, she underscored 
that students will have to put an utmost effort to learn 
independently and the University should help them 
get more lessons on skill-oriented course. 

Face-to-face Classes Resume 

NEWS AND EVENTS
Teaching and Learning
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COVID-19 Governance and Input Affairs 
Commitee Briefs Compliance Officers 

COVID-19 Governance and Input Affairs Committee 
of St. Mary’s University briefed SMU Compliance 
Officers on November 04, 2020.The Dean of Student 
Support Services Office welcomed the self-motivat-
ed Compliance Officers, all of whom were students 
of SMU, and introduced the agendum and Ato De-
salegn Berie, Chair of COVID-19 Governance and 
Input Affairs Committee and Vice President for 
Business and Administration, who made the briefing.

Appreciating students for accepting the University’s 
call and volunteering to serve as Compliance Officers 
during the face-to-face classes which would resume 
the following week, Ato Desalegn Berie explained 
St. Mary’s University’s preparations toward resum-
ing classes while ensuring adherence to COVID-19 
prevention protocols.

According to him, different structures have been 
created to make effective and efficient response 
to the emerging needs and challenges caused by 
COVID-19. A University-wide taskforce, which is 
answerable to the University Senate, is tasked to lead 

the teaching learning activities while ensuring the 
health and safety of the University community. He 
said, “Working under this taskforce, there are three 
committees which have different foci.” Highlighting 
the core roles of the three committees, he elaborat-
ed on the specific duties and responsibilities of the 
Governance, Follow up and Input Affairs Commit-
tee, which he heads.

He made it clear that an institutional guideline which 
clearly outlines the responsibilities of the task force 
and the committees working under it has been devel-
oped in light with the national guideline prepared to 
ward-off the spread of COVID-19.

The major responsibility of Compliance Officers, ac-
cording to Ato Desalegn, is to ensure that students 
conform to the COVID-19 prevention protocols in 
order to enable healthy environment during their 
stay on campus. He also described the procedures 
the Compliance Officers should follow while dis-
charging their responsibilities.

Finally, a coordinator was assigned on voluntary ba-
sis to help the Compliance Officers work as a strong 
team in a coordinated manner and enable timely ex-
change of information with pertinent offices of the 
University. 

Orientation Sessions Held

St. Mary’s University held orientation sessions for 
the graduating students of undergraduate programs 
on November 3, 2020, as part of preparation to re-
sume classes, which have been closed for seven 
months due to COVID-19. 
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Opening remarks were made by Misganaw Solomon 
(PhD), Vice President for Research and Internation-
al Relations, who warmly welcomed students back 
to their university. He briefed the students about the 
overall preparations made by the University to en-
able them to pursue their education in safe and se-
cured environment. 

W/ro Mekdes Adane, Dean, Student Support Ser-
vices Office highlighted the precautionary measures 
students should take during their stay on campus 
to prevent themselves from the Virus. She also ex-
plained the preparations made by the University to 
make students learn in safe environment. 

Highlighting the roles of SMU COVID-19 Compli-
ance Officers, W/ro Mekdes said a team of volunteer 
students who will work with the University to ward-
off COVID-19 has been put in place. W/ro Mekdes 
urged all students to collaborate with these Officers. 
Besides, she indicated that students can contact the 
Guidance and Counseling Unit and First Aid Clinic 
for any assistance and can use the telegram channels 

of their respective departments for online support. 
She also provided important telephone numbers the 
students can use in case of COVID-19 emergencies.

Students were also informed about academic matters 
such as class resumption date, course delivery mech-
anisms,University’s Learning Management System 
(LMS), responsibilities of students and instructors in 
the “New Normal”, and additional academic support 
students would get. 

Orientation was also given on online exam. This was 
presented by Henok Teklu, Director, ICT Develop-
ment and Support Unit, SMU. He demonstrated how 
the system works.
Participants raised questions and concerns and detail 
responses were given by the orientation facilitator.

Senate’s extraordinary session  
 on resumption of classes

 

St. Mary’s University Senate held an extraordinary 
meeting on October 22, 2020 to hear reports on the 
preparations under taken by the various academic 
and administrative operational units toward resump-
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tion of classes amidst the COVID-19 pandemic. 
Aware of developments related to opening high-
er education institutions, which have been closed 
nationwide since March 17, 2020 to ward-off the 
spread of the pandemic, the meeting was prompted 
by the deliberations made in Hawassa the previous 
week at a meeting comprising policy makers from 
the lower House of Representatives, Ministers and 
university presidents.

The Hawassa high-level meeting had the key agen-
da of the preparations under taken by universities to 
resume classes putting in place all the protocols laid 
down by the Ethiopian Ministry of Health together 
with the Ministry of Science and Higher Education 
to stave off the spread of COVID-19. At that meet-
ing, Misganaw Solomon (PhD), V/P for Research 
and International Relations, presented St. Mary’s 
experiences focusing on the activities done through-
out the time of closure of in-person classes and the 
preparations the University has under taken to re-
sume classes. He sensitized Senate members with 
the key issues that transpired at the Hawassa delib-
erations, which include roles of on-and off-campus 
stake holders before and after resumption of classes.

In line with institutionalizing the protocols that en-
sure the health safety of students and staff, the fol-
lowing were considered to be requirements that 
universities are expected to meet: Governance struc-
ture; facilities & infrastructure; Campus peace plan; 
Academic calendar in tune with COVID-19 proto-
cols; and Monitoring & Evaluation scheme. 

It was also noted that the need for giving psycho-
social support to incoming students and prioritizing 

the availability of online materials to minimize per-
son-to-person contacts were given due importance. 
Meanwhile, in our case, the Property, Facility and 
General Services Management Unit, under the lead-
ership of Ato Desalegn Berie, the V/P for Business 
and Admin, played a significant role in the com-
bat against the spread of the virus. Newly-installed 
hands-free plumbing fixtures, additional water tanks, 
and the rearrangement of seats, in conformity with 
COVID-19 protocols, are among the core activities 
carried out by the Unit. While the posters and flyers 
were put in place by the SSSO, the overall follow up 
was the V/P’s responsibilities, as Chair of the Task 
force involving the Director for Academic Affairs, 
the Dean of Student Support and Services Office, the 
Dean for the Faculty of Accounting & Finance, and 
the Head of the Property, Facility and General Ser-
vices Management Unit.

Chaired by the President, SMU, the Senate was also 
briefed by the EVP, and the Special Assistant to the 
President, pertaining to the Academic preparation of 
the Under graduate Program and that of the Gradu-
ate Program, respectively.

Finally, appreciating the work of the entire opera-
tional units, the President made his closing remarks 
highlighting on the importance of understanding the 
context, enshrining the culture of sense of immedia-
cy in responding to current situation, cherishing team 
work, nurturing out of the box thinking and sorting 
out response methods to events since the same ap-
proach may not be compatible to all situations.
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Research and Development
Mizan Law accredited

Mizan Law Review, one of the Bi-annu-
al Journals of St. Mary’s University, has 
been accredited by the Ministry of Science 

and Higher Education. In a letter issued on Tahsas 
09, 2013 E.C. (December 18, 2020), the Ministry of 
Science and Higher Education has indicated that Mi-
zan Law Review was recognized among other qual-
ified journals being published by Ethiopian higher 
education institutions. 

Mizan Law Review is published twice a year by 
the Center for Law in Sustainable Development 
(CLiSD) of St. Mary’s University. The journal came 
into being in 2007 by the then Faculty of Law of 
St. Mary’s University, which offered undergradu-
ate Law programs until the Ethiopian Government 
banned Private Higher Education Institutions from 
admitting Law and teacher education programs in 
2010. Following the ban, St. Mary’s University set 
up a unit called “Center for Law in Sustainable De-
velopment (CLiSD)” to continue the University’s 
contribution to legal research and other engagements 
such as hosting the National Ethiopian Rounds of the 
Philip C. Jessup Moot Court Competition.

Mizan Law Review has published twenty eight issues 
in fourteen volumes during the last 14 years without 
interruption, maintaining its quality and standards. 
The Editorial Team, the Distribution Team, Advi-
sory and Editorial Boards, article contributors and 
reviewers have been instrumental in sustaining the 
publication of the journal.  

Mizan has won reputability because of the scholarly 
quality of its contents. The diverse topics addressed 
through the journal have made significant contribu-
tions to the teaching of Law and its practices in Ethi-
opia. The journal is disseminated to higher education 
institutions and various public service providing in-
stitutions. 

It is indexed in DOAJ since 8 September 2010. In 
addition to the print version, it is also available on 
AJOL, Hein Online and Ebsco Host for local and in-
ternational readers. 

Mizan Law Review is one of the 16 journals accred-
ited by the Ministry for the first time.

14th  National Student Research Forum 
Held

St. Mary’s University held the 14th National Stu-
dent Research Forum on January 5, 2021 via zoom. 
The aim of the Forum was to promote the culture of 
knowledge and skill transfer among students, acade-
micians, and researchers in different disciplines. 

Opening remarks were made by Tedla Haile, Exec-
utive Vice President, St. Mary’s University. Recog-
nizing the efforts of different offices and students, the 
Executive Vice President wished the Forum fruitful 
deliberations. 

Eight graduating students of St. Mary’s Universi-
ty presented their research papers which dealt with 
human resource management, marketing, tourism, 
accounting and finance and ICT. Participants raised 
questions to which paper presenters responded.
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A closing speech was made by Senait Getahun, 
Coordinator of the Forum from the Research and 
Knowledge Management Office of St. Mary’s Uni-
versity. She expressed her gratitude to paper present-
ers for their excellent presentations and applauded 
faculty deans and department heads for the support 
they provided to students who made the Forum hap-
pen at such a remarkable level. 

The Forum was attended by St. Mary’s University 
staff, research paper presenters, students, and local 
media representatives. Among the attendees were 
the President of St. Mary’s University and the Vice 
President for Research and International Relations 
who commended the efforts made to put the Forum 
together at this difficult time and encouraged stu-
dents to keep up the good job they have started.  

Partnership, Outreach and Community 
Services

SMU Participated in Training on Support System for COVID-19 Response

St. Mary’s University participated in a work-
shop held on Mental Health and Psychological 
Support System for COVID-19 Response at 

Adama Selam Hotel, from October 29 to 30, 2020.
An opening speech was made by Dr. Ebba Mijena 
from the Ministry of Science and Higher Education. 
He highlighted the challenges higher learning insti-
tutions had faced while trying to offer education on-
line during the period universities were closed due to 
the outbreak of COVID-19. Informing participants 
about the top-level decision made to reopen Univer-
sities, he underscored the need to adjust to the “New 
normal”. He listed out the precautionary measures 
to be strictly adhered to. These include establishing 
Mental Health Psychosocial Support (MHPSS) Unit, 
setting up a strong task force to facilitate the provi-
sion of MHPSS, organizing orientation on MHPSS, 
and strengthening counseling services. 

Following the opening speech, Ato Noah from the 
Ministry of Health made a short briefing on what has 
to be done. He stressed the need for focusing on pre-
ventive mechanisms such as wearing masks, social 
distancing, and washing hands frequently. He also 
emphasized the need for case management which is 
critical as COVID-19 cases are increasing. “If some-
one is found positive, he/she should be confined in 
quarantine and needs be counseled and supported; 
he/she should not be negatively isolated,” he strong-
ly advised.

Dr Mulat Asnake from Addis Ababa University 
made a presentation on “Mental Health and Psycho-

social Support for University Students in the context 
of COVID-19’’. His presentation focused on, among 
others, mental health and psychological readiness,-
psychosocial problems of university students, fac-
tors that may lead to psychosocial problems, psy-
chosocial intervention for university students,and 
enhancing emotional intelligence of university stu-
dents.

Finally each University developed an action plan 
to implement MHPSS in response to COVID-19.
St. Mary’s University was represented by staff from 
Student Support Service Offices and Director, Ca-
reer and Internship Unit. 

St.  Mary’s Attended Anniversary Event

St. Mary’s University took part in the 25th anni-
versary of Fana Broadcasting Corporate held at In-
tercontinental Addis Hotel, on October 24, 2020. 
Welcoming and opening speeches were made by Dr.  
Getachew Dinqu, Director, Ethiopian Broadcasting 
Agency, followed by Ato Nigussu Telahun, Com-
missioner, Job Creation Commission. There were 
two groups of panel discussions: one in the morning 
and the other in the afternoon. 

Fana Broadcasting was established in 1987 by trans-
mitting in two languages: Amharic and Afan Oromo 
in the areas of Addis Ababa. Currently, it has 12 FM 
Radio Stations broadcasting in Amharic and 9 ad-
ditional languages including Arabic. It has around 
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1,000 employees. The 12 Fana FM Radio Stations 
are in Addis Ababa, Dessie, Debre berhan, Shash-
emene, Haramaya, Assela, Wolaiyta Soddo, Jimma, 
Nekemte, Gondar, Mekelle, and Mizan Aman.

SMU Attended MoSHE’s Meeting

St. Mary’s University took part in the meeting orga-
nized by the Ministry of Science and Higher Edu-
cation (MoSHE) from October 16-18, 2020, where 
the Ministry announced that higher education insti-
tutions will resume face-to-face classes as of Tikimt 
23, 2013E.C. (November 02, 2020). His Excellen-
cy Dr Samuel Urkato, Minister, Ministry of Science 
and Higher Education, urged higher education insti-
tutions to finalize their preparation for resumption of 
classes and report the results to the Ministry before 
November 02, 2020.

In a meeting held with stakeholders at South Star 
Hotel, Hawassa, on October 16, 2020, the President 
of Hawassa University, co-organizer of the meeting, 
made a welcoming speech and the Honorable Ato-
Tagesse Chafo, Speaker of the Ethiopian House of 
People’s Representatives, made an opening speech 
in which he called for strong collaboration among 
stakeholders and well-thought out plans to resume 
the face-to-face classes in good health, peace and se-
curity.
 
Dr Mulu Nega, State Minister, MoSHE, and Dr An-
dualem Admassie, Director General, HERQA, pre-
sented preparedness assessment results of 45 public 
universities and 113 private higher education insti-
tutions, respectively. It was made clear that most 
of the higher education institutions have finalized 
their preparations which would enable them resume 
classes. To showcase the institutions’ preparation 
status, two sample institutions - Hawassa University 
from public and St.Mary’s University from private - 
shared their preparation plans.
 
The reports presented by MoSHE and HERQA in-
dicated that some higher education institutions from 
both the public and private sectors alike have yet 
some tasks to complete their preparation. According 
to Dr Andualem Admassie, some private higher ed-
ucation institutions seem to be uncertain about class 

resumption and prefer to wait for the exact reopening 
date of classes to invest more money on the prepara-
tion. This uncertainty has resulted in partial accom-
plishment of class resumption preparation. He also 
highlighted the challenges the private sector has been 
facing since the closure of classes and expressed his 
concern on some institutions’ sustaiability.

The meeting had two major agenda items– resump-
tion of face-to-face classes and ensuring peaceful 
teaching and learning at all higher education insti-
tutions. 
 	
In attendance were the Speaker of Ethiopia’s House 
of People’s Representatives, members of the House 
of People’s Representatives, Ministers, State Minis-
ters, public university board chairs, Presidents and 
Vice Presidents of all public universities and some 
private higher education institutions, heads of TVET 
offices and institutions, and Presidents of Student 
Unions. SMU was represented by the Vice President 
for Research and International Relations.

SMU Took Part in GERD’s Meeting 

St. Mary’s University took part in a meeting orga-
nized by the Office of National Council for the Coor-
dination of Public Participation in the Construction 
of Grand Renaissance Dam on October 2, 2020 at 
Friendship International Hotel in Addis Ababa. The 
objective of the meeting was to discuss the 2012 
E.C. performance and 2013 E.C. annual plan of the 
Office. Before the official opening of the meeting,-
different videos on the construction of the GERD 
were displayed to participants.

Opening speech was made by Ato Hailu Abreha, 
Director, Media and Communication Directorate. 
Following the opening speech, the 2012 E.C. annual 
plan performance and the 2013 E.C. annual plan of 
the Office were presented by W/ro Fikirte Tamir and 
Ato Tagel Kenubih, Deputy Directors of the Office, 
respectively. The presentation on the 2012 E.C. an-
nual plan performance had four main parts: public 
participation, fund raising, linkage with environ-
mental protection and public diplomacy. Strengths 
and challenges encountered were also presented. 
In her presentation, W/ro Fikirte indicated that the 
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2012 E.C. performance was highly appreciative 
compared to performance of the previous year de-
spite the COVID-19 challenges. The presentations 
were followed by a discussion session on both pre-
sentations.

Finally, the Ministry of Water, Irrigation and Ener-
gy made a presentation on current performance sta-
tus of the GERD and discussion was made on the 
presentation. SMU was represented by a staff from 
RaKMO.

St. Mary’s University Participated in 
Workshop on World Tourism Day

St. Mary’s University participated in a half-day 
workshop convened by the Ethiopian Tourism Pro-
fessionals Association (ETPA) on September 20, 
2020 at Elilly Hotel, Addis Ababa. The workshop 
deliberated on the theme, “Tourism and Rural De-
velopment”.

Two staff members from the Department of Tourism 
and Hospitality Management of St. Mary’s Univer-
sity, Shiferaw Tadesse, Department Head, and Me-
konnen Gebre-Egziabher, instructor in the Depart-
ment, attended the workshop, where they actively 
participated by forwarding constructive ideas. 

Dr. Theodros Atilabachew made a presentation on 
Sustainable Rural Tourism Development followed 
by participants’ discussions on Ethiopia’s poten-
tial of rural tourism and the different development 
approaches in light of best experiences in foreign 
countries.

The participants also deliberated on ways to bolster 
and reinforce the Association, as well as its future 
role in contributing to and promoting the tourism 
sector in the country.
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አስተዳደራዊ መመሪያዎች ተሻሽለው ፀደቁ

የዩኒቨርስቲው አስተዳደር ካውንስል ልዩልዩ 
አስተዳደር-ነክ መመሪያዎችን አዘጋጅቶ በማጽደቅ 
ሥራ ላይ አውሎ ሲገለገልባቸው መቆየቱ 
ይታወሳል፡፡ እነዚህ መመሪያዎች ከወቅታዊ 
ሁኔታና በየጊዜው ከሚወጡ ዐዋጆች አንጻር  
እየተገመገሙ ማሻሻያ እንዲደረግባቸው በማስፈለጉ 
አስተዳደር ካውንስሉ ባለፉት ወራት በአምስት ነባር 
አስተዳደራዊ መመሪያዎች ላይ አስፈላጊውን ማሻሻያ 
በማድረግ ሥራ ላይ እንዲውሉ አድርጓል፡፡ ማሻሻያ 
የተደረገባቸው መመሪያዎች ሥራ ላይ ከመዋላቸው 
በፊትም ስለነዚሁ ማሻሻያዎች አግባብነት ላላቸው 
የዩኒቨርስቲው አመራር አካላት በቂ የግንዛቤ 
ማስጨበጫ ሥራ መሠራቱም ታውቋል፡፡   

ኮቪድ-19 መከላከልን ማዕከል ያደረገ 
ትምህርት የማስጀመር ቅድመ-ዝግጅት ሥራ 
ተካሄደ

በኮቪድ-19 መከሰት ምክንያት ከመጋቢት 2012 
ዓ.ም. ጀምሮ የተቋረጠውን ትምህርት ለማስጀመር 
መንግሥትና የጤና ሚኒስቴር ባስቀመጡት 
አቅጣጫና የሣይንስና ከፍተኛ ትምህርት ሚኒስቴር 
ባወጣው መመሪያ መሠረት ቅድስት ማርያም 
ዩኒቨርስቲ ይህንኑ ሥራ ለመምራት የሚያስችል 
የራሱን ማኑዋልና በማኑዋሉ መሠረት ተገቢውን 
የቅድመ ዝግጅትና ትምህርት የማስጀመር ሥራዎችን 
የሚያከናውን የኮቪድ-19 መከላከል ግብረ-ኃይል 
መዋቅርና ኃላፊነት በማዘጋጀት ወደ ሥራ ገብቷል፡፡

በዚህም መሠረት በዩኒቨርስቲው ፕሬዚዳንት   
የሚመራ ስድስት አባላት ያሉት ግብረ-ኃይልና 
በምክትል ፕሬዚዳንቶች  የሚመሩ  ሦስት ኮሚቴዎች  
ተቋቁመው አስፈላጊውን    የቅድመ-ዝግጅት   ሥራ 
ሲያከናውኑ  የቆዩ ሲሆን በመጀመሪያ ተመራቂ 
ተማሪዎችን፣ ቀጥሎም ተመራቂ ያልሆኑ የቅድመና 
ድኅረ ምረቃ ተማሪዎችን የ 2012 ዓ.ም. የትምህርት 
ዘመን ትምህርት የማስጨረስ ሥራ በአግባቡ 
እንዲከናወን የሚያስችል ሥራ መሥራታቸው 
ታውቋል፡፡ የቅድመ-ዝግጅቱም ሆነ ትምህርት 
የማስጀመርና የማስጨረስ ሥራው ተገቢውን ሁለገብ 
ዝግጅትና ኮቪድ-19ን የመከላከል ሥራ ማዕከል 
አድርጎ የተከናወነ ሲሆን በዚህ ረገድ የሚካሄደው 
የግብረ ኃይሉና የኮሚቴዎቹ ሥራ  በየጊዜው 
እየተገመገመ ተጠናክሮ መቀጠሉም ታውቋል፡፡

ለህግ ማስከበር ሥራ የገንዘብ ድጋፍ ተደረገ

በሀገራችን ሉዓላዊነትና በሰሜን ዕዝ የመከላከያ 
ሠራዊታችን ላይ የተሰነዘረውን ጥቃት ለመከላከልና 
ህግ የማስከበር ሥራን ለማከናወን ለሚደረገው 
ሀገራዊ እንቅስቃሴ ተቋማዊ የገንዘብ ድጋፍ    ተደረ 
፡፡ ዩኒቨርስቲው ከልደታ ክፍለ ከተማ፣ወረዳ 10 
አመራር አካላት ጋር ተወያይቶ በደረሰበት ስምምነት 
መሠረት ለዚሁ አገራዊ ሥራ የሚውል የብር 
50,000 (ሃምሳ ሺህ ብር) ድጋፍ የሰጠ ሲሆን 
ለወደፊትም ከመከላከያ ሠራዊታችን ጎን በመቆም 
ታፍራና ተከብራ የኖረችውን ኢትዮጵያን ሉዓላዊነት 
ለማስከበር በሚደረገው ጥረት ድጋፉን አጠናክሮ 
እንደሚቀጥል ያለውን ፅኑ አቋም ገልጿል፡፡

ለታላቁ የኢትዮጵያ ህዳሴ ግድብ ቀሪ ሥራዎች 
ማስፈፀሚያ የሚረዳ የቦንድ ግዢ ተከናወነ

ለታላቁ የኢትዮጵያ ህዳሴ ግድብ ቀሪ ሥራዎች   
ማስፈፀሚያ የሚሆን ሕዝባዊ ድጋፍ ተጠናክሮ  
እንዲቀጥል ከመንግሥት በተሰጠው ማሳሰቢያና  
ከግድቡ ሥራ አስተባባሪ ኮሚቴ በቀረበው ጥሪ 
መሠረት የቅድስት ማርያም ዩኒቨርስቲ ሠራተኞች 
ከአንድ ወር ደመወዛቸው በአራት ወር ክፍያ 10% 
በማዋጣት የቦንድ ግዢ ፈፀሙ፡፡ ግምቱ ከብር 
400,000 (አራት መቶ ሺህ ብር) በላይ የሆነው 
ይህ የገንዘብ መዋጮና የቦንድ ግዢ የተፈፀመው  
በዩኒቨርስቲው አስተባባሪነትና በሠራተኞች  
ፈቃደኝነት ላይ ተመሥርቶ ሲሆን ተቋሙ  ካሁን 
በፊት ለግድቡ ሥራ ካበረከተው ከፍተኛ አስተዋፅዖ 
በተጨማሪ ለወደፊትም የግድቡ ሥራ እስከሚጠናቀቅ 
ድረስ ሁለገብ ድጋፉን አጠናክሮ እንደሚቀጥል 
መግለፁ ታውቋል፡፡

 ዜና አስተዳደር
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 ቅድስት ማርያም ዩኒቨርስቲ

           ልዩ የምዘናና ፈተና አገልግሎት በቅድስት ማርያም ዩኒቨርስቲ

ለመሥሪያ ቤትዎ የአዲስ ሠራተኛ ቅጥርና የዕድገት ፈተና መስጠት ይፈልጋሉ?  እንግዲያውስ የቅድስት 

ማርያም ዩኒቨርስቲ ፈተና ማዕከልን ቀልጣፋና ሙያዊ የፈተና አገልግሎት ይጠቀሙ! 

በተጨማሪም የቅድስት ማርያም ዩኒቨርስቲ የፈተና ማዕከል፡- 

       የቶፍልቴስት (TOEFL-Internet-Based Test)
       የጂአርኢ ቴስት (GRE-Internet-Based Test)                                                 
       የPraxis Exam 

       የCISI Exams እና
       በትምህርት ምዘና መስክ የተለያዩ ሥልጠናዎችን  በተመጣጣኝ ዋጋ ይሰጣል፡፡

ብቃት ያለው ባለሙያ ለመቅጠርም ሆነ  ሚዛናዊነቱ በተረጋገጠ ምዘና ሠራተኞችዎን ለማሳደግ በፈጣንና 

አስተማማኝ አገልግሎታችን ይጠቀሙ፡፡

ለበለጠ መረጃ፡- 

   በስልክ ቁጥር 0115 51 09 91 ያገኙናል፡፡

የቅድስት ማርያም ዩኒቨርስቲ

ፈተና ማዕከል
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